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Title: Amendment to the Agreement with the City of Falcon Heights 

for Law Enforcement and Public Safety Services

File Number: 2024-668

On February 6, 2024, Ramsey County and the Ramsey County Sheriff’s Office entered into an 

agreement with the city of Falcon Heights to provide contract law enforcement and public safety 

services for a term of January 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024. At the time, neither party 

intended to renew or extend the term of the agreement. 

On October 23, 2024, the city of Falcon Heights requested a temporary extension of the agreement 

through February 28, 2025, which was the fourth such request since 2022. The Sheriff’s Office is 

amenable to continue to provide contract law enforcement and public safety services to the city for 

an additional two-month period through February 28, 2025. The city of Saint Anthony will start to 

provide contract police services on March 1, 2025 to the city of Falcon Heights.

For reference, for over 60 years, the Sheriff’s Office has provided contract law enforcement and 

public safety services and continues to serve the cities of Arden Hills, Little Canada, North Oaks, 

Shoreview, Vadnais Heights, and White Bear Township (collectively referred to as the “Contract 

Communities”). Contracting with the Sheriff’s Office provides effective, efficient, and economical 

delivery of community policing and critical services.

The agreement approved by the Ramsey County Board of Commissioners on February 6, 2024, 

included many of the same terms and conditions of other agreements for contract law enforcement 

and public safety services as well as additional protections for the county. The additional protections 

include obtaining and maintaining a tort liability insurance policy in the amount of $4 million per 

occurrence. In addition, the city of Falcon Heights pays a premium to the county for the costs 

associated with general liability, professional liability, and automobile liability provided by the 

county’s self-insurance program. Under the amendment, the agreement still remains independent 

from the other agreements with the Contract Communities and is effective through February 28, 

2025, with no options for renewal or extensions.

 

Under the agreement and amendment, the primary cost driver is that overtime will be required to fill 

shifts as staffing models are in place without the city of Falcon Heights. There is not sufficient 

personnel to staff the city without the use of overtime on a regular basis. A Commander is assigned 

to serve as the city’s primary liaison, including scheduling, management, and supervision.

Background and Rationale:

Recommendation:

The Ramsey County Board of Commissioners resolved to:

1. Approve the amendment to the agreement with the city of Falcon Heights for law 

enforcement and public safety services for a two-month period of January 1, 2025 through 

February 28, 2025. 

2. Authorize the Chair and Chief Clerk to execute the agreement.
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A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Ortega, seconded by Commissioner Xiong. 

Motion passed.

Aye: - 6: Frethem, McGuire, Moran, Ortega, Reinhardt, and Xiong

By:

Jason Yang, Interim Chief Clerk - County 

Board
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